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-Story Time with Miss 
Mary, Page 15
15- Evening of Healing, 
Page 14
29- National Day of Giving, 
Page 8

7- Friend of the Library 
Meeting, 7pm Page 14

Future Dates Inside!!

 
12- Longmeadow Church 
Breakfast, Page 17  
 
19- Auburn Historical     
Association Open House, 
1pm-3pm 

 

2- Evening Book Club, 
Page 15 
9- Massabesic Garden 
Club meeting, Page 3
9- Day Book Club, Page 15
9- AVS Veteran’s Day      
Parade, Page 21
16- Library Movie Night, 
Page 15
30- Kids Craft Night!,   
Page 15 

3- AHA National      
Thanksgiving Presentation: 
President Lincoln and Mrs. 
Hale, Page 19
24- Happy Thanksgiving!

Note:
Please check with event/
project coordinators first 

for dates, times, and 
cancelations.

 

WE WANT TO HEAR FROM YOU, 
OUR READERS!

Please see page 3 
for a survey on the 
accessibility of the 

Crier.

Editor: Mimi FrioletEditor: Mimi Friolet

 603-483-5052 ext.102  
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townhall@townofauburnnh.com

2022 
EDITION

HOLIDAY HOURS
Library- 	 Closed Veteran’s Day, 11/11		
		  Closed @ 5pm 11/23
		  Closed 11/24 & 11/25 

Town Hall-	 Closed Veteran’s Day, 11/11		
		  Closed 11/24 & 11/25

Save the date!
DECEMBER 3RD 

 LONGMEADOW SNOWFLAKE FAIR



Auburn Town Hall News
A New Face Arrives to Town Hall!

The Board of Selectmen are pleased to announce that Chris Sterndale has been named the new 
Auburn Town Administrator, effective October 24th.  Chris comes to us from the Town of Nottingham 
where he has worked as their Town Administrator for the past 8 years.  His experience and 
background working for a town of similar size and structure will make for a smooth transition.  
In the coming months Chris will be working closely with the town’s boards and committees, as well as 
the residents of Auburn, to introduce himself and understand the inner workings of our town. Please 
stop by the Town Hall to welcome Chris to Auburn! 

Severance School Community Center!
The Board of Selectmen and Parks & Recreation Commission are pleased to announce that the 
former Fairhaven Baptist Church on Manchester Road will become the Severance School Community 
Center for the Town of Auburn.  The building, which the Town will be leasing from Manchester Water 
Works, is scheduled to open in January 2023 for recreation programs, events, and meetings under the 
direction of Parks & Recreation.   
Keep an eye on the Parks & Rec website (auburnparksandrec.com) and future Crier articles for 
information on new programs and events coming to the Severance School in the new year!

Happy Thanksgiving!
It is hard to believe that we are at that point in the year, but we want to wish a Happy Thanksgiving to 
all Auburn residents and hope it is a joyful holiday for all.

Keith Leclair                                             Michael Rolfe
 
 

Tom Carroll

Auburn Board of Selectmen 
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2023 BOAT DECALS ARE IN!
You can now renew your boat registrations 

for 2023 with the Town Clerk!
*The town gets an additional $5.00 fee to 

process boats for the State.

Monday 10:00 AM - 7:00 PM
Wednesday & Thursday  8:00 AM - 2:00 PM

Friday 8:00 AM – Noon
Remember:  When you complete your boat 
registration in town, the town fees collected 
will remain in  Auburn, otherwise they go to 

the State.

ONLINE CAR REGISTRATION RENEWALS
Did you know you can 

renew your vehicle 
registrations online?   

 
If we have an email address associated with 
your name you will get an email reminder 
that you can link through to renew online.  
You can also just go to the Town website 

(www.auburnnh.us) and click on the E-reg 
button to do your renewals.   

There is a 2.79% surcharge plus other fees 
for cards, but if you choose the ACH payment 

option you will only pay a total extra cost 
of $3.45 for the convenience of having your 

registrations mailed to you!
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Auburn is unique because we have a town newsletter to every resident’s mailbox.  Each 
issue is filled with happenings for each Town department as well as other community 

organizations.  As we are heading into a new year, we want to hear from you, the Crier 
readers (or non-readers).

  
1) Do you read the Auburn Village Crier? 
 
	 □	 Yes 
 	 □	 No 
 	 □	 Occasionally 

2) If given the choice, would you prefer to receive the Crier in print or digital form?  
	 (Check all that apply) 
 
	 □	 Print 
 	 □	 Email 
 	 □	 Online
 
 
3) Please select your age group.  
 
	 □	 20-40 
 	 □	 40-60 
 	 □	 60+ 
 
4) Please list any additional comments you would like to share.
	 													             	
	 													             	
	 													             	
	 													             	
	 													           

Auburn Village Crier Survey

Please return this survey to the Auburn Town Hall or 
mail to PO Box 309 Auburn, NH 03032. 

If you would like to complete this survey online, 
please use the QR code to the right.  
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Au b u rn  P a rks  a n d  Re c re a t io n  Co m m is s io n  

He le n  Hilt z  Co m m u n ity S e rv ic e  Aw a rd  2 0 2 2  
No m in a t io n  Fo rm  

 
Do you know someone who is dedicated to improving parks and recreation in Auburn? Nominations are open 
for the Helen Hiltz Community Service Award. This annual award is given by the Auburn Parks and Recreation 
Commission to recognize citizens or groups who go above and beyond in their dedication and service to 
making an outstanding contribution.  The award recipient will demonstrate a commitment to the field of 
Recreation and Parks and improving the quality of life in Auburn. 
 
All nominees must… 

• be currently living in Auburn NH 
• demonstrated a commitment to the field of RECREATION  
• be an active volunteer in 2022 

 
This award is named after Helen Hiltz who served as the Parks and Recreation Secretary for many years.  It 
was through her many efforts that recreation flourished in the Town of Auburn. 
 
The 2022 award will be presented early in the new year. Nominations close Friday, November 25, 2022. 
 
I wish to nominate: 
 
Nominee’s Address: 
 
Nominee’s Email: 
 
 
Please briefly describe the achievement/contributions of the nominee throughout 2022 and explain why you 
feel this individual, or group's efforts have made an outstanding contribution to the field of Recreation and 
Parks in the town of Auburn: 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
Your Name: 
 
Your Address 
 
Your Email 
 
Nomination forms can be returned to Parks & Recreation, PO Box 309, Auburn, NH 03032 
Any questions can be directed to Amy at recreation@townofauburnNH.com or 603-483-5052x101 
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Whether buying or selling,
I would be honored to put
my real estate experience
to work for you.

Jackie Ducharme Realtor 32+ yrs
Auburn Resident 45+ yrs

(603) 361-2903 Cell
jackie.ducharme@cbrealty.com
ColdwellBankerHomes.com
166 Route 101, Bedford, NH 03110
(603) 471-0777 Office
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News from Auburn Dollars for Scholars  
The Auburn Dollars for Scholars® program 
has provided more than $78,000 worth of 

scholarships since the program began in 1982, 
helping 175 students further their education in 
a variety of fields. At this time, there are nine 

scholarships offered to Auburn students only and 
there are more in “the works” but we need your 

help to continue making this difference!

Tuesday, November 29th is the National Day of 
Giving across the country. On this day, please 
support your local nonprofits who are making 
a difference in your community. To donate to 

Auburn Dollars for Scholars, please visit auburn.
dollarsforscholars.org 

Stay tuned for additional fundraising events and 
the notices on scholarship applications! 

Thank You and Stay Safe, 
Tarah and Patrick Bergeron president 
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The next meeting of the Massabesic Garden Club 
will be on November 9, place to be announced. The 
Garden Club will be supporting and participating in 
the seed sharing program at the Griffin Free Library, 
and that, and ways to harvest and store seeds from 
season to season, will be the topic of the November 

meeting. 

Since the last update, Garden Club members have 
participated in the public session on plans for the 
expansion of the library, and have helped Auburn 
Village School teachers with the learning gardens 

and plants for classrooms.

The December 14th meeting will be a holiday social. We are busy locking in speakers for the 
2023 year, and will always meet on the second Wednesday of the month at 6:30pm. All are 

welcome.

Please visit the Massabesic Garden Club website for the time and location of the meetings. 
www.massabesicgc.org
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Paid for and authorized by Sharon Carson for State Senate, S. Carson, Fiscal Agent

Sharon Carson -
Proven Leader.  Getting Results.

www.SenatorCarson.com

Please Vote Republican - 
Tuesday, Nov. 8th!

Named as  
NH’s most effective 
state legislator by 
FiscalNote, 2017.

Served on the Governor’s Re-Open NH
Task Force to Safely Re-Open Our State
in Response to the COVID-19 Crises.
Supports Excellence in Education &        
Job Training
Believes in Smaller Government,
Less Waste
Continues to make critical reforms to NH’s 
Family & Youth Services and is endorsed  
by Save the Children Network

PAID POLITICAL AD



Republican

Save time at the polls this year! 
Bring a photo I.D.!

Paid for by Friends of Sharon Carson and not authorized by and candidate or candidate’s committee.

Auburn
team

On Tuesday, November 8th

For Governor: Chris Sununu
For Executive Council: Ted Gatsas
For State Senate: Sharon Carson

 
For State Representative: Vote for ALL 5!

Republicans Stand For:
Local Control & Smaller Government

Less Spending & Lower Taxes

Individual Rights & Responsibilities

3
3
3

Jess Edwards
Jason Osborne

Terry Roy
Jim Spillane

Vote for your

Kevin Verville
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AUBURN POLICE DEPARTMENT NEWS
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VETERAN’S DAY NOVEMBER 11th 

We have many officers here at APD who are also military veterans.  In honor of Veteran’s Day, we 
would like to acknowledge the many women and men who have served our country that live in 

Auburn.  If you or a resident you know is a Veteran please email a photo with their name, branch of 
service and dates of service to us here at the police department.  We will be making a display of each 
Auburn Veteran to be displayed around the Veteran’s memorial across from the Auburn Town Hall. 

Please email Melissa with your photo and information or any questions you may have at 
mgates@townofauburnnh.com  

Hello Auburn Residents, 

As of November 1st, our Auburn Citizen Police Academy Cadets are more 
than halfway through this year’s program. These residents have had time 
to learn more about the workings of the Auburn Police Department and 
law enforcement as a whole. So far, our “cadets” have been able to interact 
with many of our APD officers and staff. They have learned about the 
various aspects of law enforcement and had a chance to use our tasers, 
learned defensive tactics techniques, visited our shooting range for 
firearms training, and tried their hands at evidence collection at a crime 
scene. 

AAUUBBUURRNN  GGIIVVIINNGG  TTRREEEE  IISS  UUPP!!!!  
As of November 1st, the Auburn Giving Tree “trailer” will be set up in our 
parking lot.  There is a bin with tags in front of the trailer, items can be 
placed inside the trailer, and they will be taken into the station regularly. 
 
For those of you not familiar or new to town.  Each year The Safety 
Complex accepts information from residents who might need some 
assistance with Santa’s holiday magic.  We then put take those requests 
and put them on “ornaments.” Each ornament has a gift or gift 
suggestion for someone on our list.  Take the tag, purchase the item, and 
return both to the safety complex by December 17th.  Santa’s helpers 
here at the Safety Complex will ensure the items are delivered in time for 
Christmas morning. 
 

During this time of year, we start to see an increase in phone and internet scams.  Here are some tips to help keep you safe: 

▪ Do your homework on the retailer/website/person to ensure legitimacy. 
▪ Conduct a business inquiry of the online retailer on the Better Business Bureau’s website (www.bbb.org). 
▪ Be wary of online retailers who use a free email service instead of a company email address. 
▪ Beware of purchases or services that require payment with a gift card. 
▪ Beware of providing credit card information when requested through unsolicited emails. 
▪ Do not click on links contained within an unsolicited email or respond to them. 
▪ Check credit card statements routinely. If possible, set up credit card transaction auto alerts, or check balance after 

every online purchase. It is important to check statements after the holiday season, as many fraudulent charges can 
show up even several weeks later. 

▪ Avoid filling out forms contained in email messages that ask for personal information. 
▪ Be cautious of emails claiming to contain pictures in attached files, as the files may contain viruses. Only open 

attachments from known senders. Scan all attachments for viruses if possible. 
▪ Make charitable contributions directly, rather than through an intermediary, and pay via credit card or check. Avoid cash 

donations if possible. 
 

If you are still unsure, please feel free to contact our office at any time and we will try to help. (603)483-2134 
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SNOWFLAKE FAIR 
 

The Ladies Circle Group of Longmeadow Church at 4 Wilson’s Crossing Rd, corner 
of Rt 121, will hold our annual Snowflake Fair on December 3rd from 8:30 – 2:00. 
There will be Handmade Crafts, Baked Goods, Candy, Cookies, Lunch to go, Attic 
Treasures and a Silent Auction. Pork Pies will be made to order. Place your order 
using the form below. 
Come and join us for a good time and some Holiday Shopping. 
  
 

 

LONGMEADOW LADIES CIRCLE PORK PIE SALE 
 

Place your order for Homemade Pork Pies NOW.   Orders need to be received by 
Saturday, November 12th and will be ready for pick up on Saturday December 3rd 

between 9am and 1pm during the Snowflake Fair at Longmeadow Congregational Church 
on Wilson’s Crossing Rd, Auburn. 

 
NAME: ______________________________________ PHONE #: ____________________ 
 
 Qty __________10” Pork Pie $20/each 
 
 
Checks should be made payable to Longmeadow Ladies Circle and mailed to: 

Geri Silva 177 Chester Turnpike, Auburn, NH 03032  ph # 483-2426 or  
Lynne Howard 127 Chester Turnpike, Auburn NH 03032  ph #483-8626 
 

Remember…we need to receive your order by November 12th. 
 

Thank you for your support and enjoy the holidays! 

 

 
 
 

 



A “ Fun”Raiser from the Friends
On Tuesday, November 15th, from 6:30-8pm, 
Psychic Elisabeth Robidoux will be hosting an 

evening of healing.
“Elizabeth believes that as we grow, our paths 
change. Her journey has placed her on a path 
of healing. She heals bodies, hearts and spirit 
through Mediumship, Intuitive Readings, and 

Reiki. Her goal is to bring peace, greater health, 
and inner tranquility to her clients.”

Come and join others for the evening of this 
very popular event. It will be held at the Auburn 

Historical Association, 102 Hooksett Road, Auburn.  
Please note that attendance doesn’t guarantee a 

reading.
This fundraising event is open to the public ages 

18 and older. The cost is $35/person.  
Light refreshments will be available.  Registration 

and prepayment are required.  
For questions please contact the staff@griffinfree.

org or 603 483 5374.
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NEWS FROM THE FRIENDS OF THE GRIFFIN FREE LIBRARY

Kara Carrier
REALTOR®, Principal Broker 

 603.235.5243 (c)

88 Priscilla Lane, Unit 3, Auburn, NH 03032  
603.665.0025 | www.karacorealty.com

Kara & Co. Realty LLC
(locally owned, operated and invested in the community)

Jill Hughes 
REALTOR®, RCC, CNHS, PSA

 603.490.6309 (c)

Match makers for real estateWe believe in the power of relationships!

Shawna Phillips
REALTOR®

603.315-6693 (c)
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                   Dan Szczesny, Library Director 
 22 Hooksett Road / PO Box 308 
  Auburn, NH 03032 
 (603) 483-5374 
 director@griffinfree.org 
 www.griffinfree.org 

     

The Holiday Season is Getting 
Close and the Library Has Plenty 
of Ways to Celebrate! 
 
First of all, a quick thank you from myself 
and the library staff and trustees to all 
those who attended our Community 
Listening Session in October! We’re excited 
about your input regarding the library 
expansion. Feel free to reach out to the 
library with any other input or questions!  
Now, on to all the amazing things and 
events taking place at Griffin Free Public 
Library this November! 
 
Tues., Nov. 15: An Evening of Healing 
Fundraiser with the Library Friends 
Join the Friends of Griffin Free Library for a 
“FUN” Raiser with Psychic Medium 
Elizabeth Robidoux. Elizabeth believes that 
as we grow, our paths change. Her journey 
has placed her on a path of healing. She 
heals bodies, hearts and spirit through 
Mediumship, Intuitive Readings and Reiki. 
Her goal is to bring peace, greater health, 
and inner tranquility to her clients. 
This is a pre-pay event with a $35 
attendance fee. Call or stop by the library 
for more information! 
 
Wed., Nov. 16: Movie Night!  
Join us for a special showing of Disney’s 
1995 animated film “Pocahontas” at 6pm 
inside the library. This event is free, but 
registration is required and seating will be 
available for 20. Snacks will be served! 

 
Wed., Nov. 30: Kids Craft Night! 
Drop into the library at 6:30pm for a fun 
and free craft night. Join Miss Mary to make 
a Beaded Indian Corn Charm. Ages 6 and 
up.   
 
REGULAR STORY TIMES: Join Miss Mary in 
the library for regular Story Times on 
Tuesdays at 11 AM or Fridays at 1 PM. Free 
coloring pages for the kids are always 
available. No registration needed.  
 

Adult/Teen Programming 
 
The Evening Book Club will meet on Wed. 
Nov. 2 at 6:30pm. The book is “Holidays on 
Ice” by David Sedaris. 
 
The Day Book Club will meet on Wed. Nov. 
9 at 1:30. The book is “A Promised Land” by 
Barack Obama.  
 
The Knitting Club will meet every Friday at 
10:30AM in November. No sign up needed. 
 
The Cookbook Club will not meet in 
November. The club will begin meeting 
again in the spring!  

Holiday Hours 
 
In November, the library will be closed Nov. 
11 in honor of Veterans Day. During 
Thanksgiving week, the library will close at 
5pm on Nov. 23 and be closed Nov. 24 and 
on Nov. 25. 
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St. Peter Roman Catholic Church 
Fr. Michael Gendron, Pastor 
Fr. Rory Traynor, Parochial Vicar 
567 Manchester Rd. 
603-623-5429 
www.stpeteraub.org 
 
Mass Schedule: 
Sat – 4:00 p.m. 
Sun – 8:00 a.m. & 10:00 a.m. 
Mon, Tues, Wed, Fri – 7:00 a.m. 

        (Photo courtesy of Jean Wozniak) 
 
 
 
Baptism or Marriage:  For information on scheduling a Baptism or Marriage, please contact Fr. Michael 
Gendron at 603-623-5429, ext. 1. 
 

 
2022-2023 Faith Formation registration is NOW OPEN! 
Go to:  https://stpeteraub.org/faith-formation 
 
Train children in the way they should go:  and when they grow 
old, they will not depart from it.  (Proverbs 22:6) 
 

 
First Friday Adoration:  Friday, November 4th from 6:30 to 7:30 p.m. in the church. 
 
Thanksgiving Day Mass:  Thursday, November 24th at 9:00 a.m. 
 
 
Interested in learning more about the Catholic Church?  The Rite of Christian Initiation of Adults 
(RCIA) is a ministry to adults who are interested in learning more about the Catholic faith, and growing in their 
relationship with God.  If you have never been baptized, have been baptized in another Christian tradition, or were 
baptized Catholic but have not received the sacraments of First Eucharist and/or Confirmation, and are interested in 
learning more about the Catholic faith, please contact Jake Linxweiler, Director of RCIA at 483-5571, or the parish 
office at stpeteraub@comcast.net. 
 



Greetings from your friends at 
the Longmeadow Congregational 
Church, United Church of Christ at 
4 Wilson’s Crossing Road in Auburn 
in this glorious Autumn season.  It 
is a joy to be so busy being about 
the work God has called us to do in 
the world.
	 We continue to provide 
opportunities for worship each 
week in three ways, and we invite 
anyone in our community who 
is seeking a place to worship to 
join us either at 9:30 in-person, at 
11:00 on Zoom or on YouTube.  
	 We thank everyone who 
donated to our support of Holy 
Joe’s Café ministry to military 
personnel by donating at our 
October breakfasts.  Through the 
generosity of so many people, 
we were able to provide funds to 
purchase the needed items for 
military Chaplains to set up coffee 
houses for personnel to find a 
place or welcome and support.  
And, speaking of Breakfasts, the 
date for our October Community 
Breakfast is Saturday, November 
12.  
	 We know it is hard 

to believe, but 
the holy season 
of Advent and 
Christmas are also 
approaching and 
will begin at the 
end of this month.  
If you are seeking 
a place to immerse 

yourself in the beauty and joy 
of this season, you will always 
find a welcome at Longmeadow.  
We will begin the season with a 
Greening of the Church service 
on Sunday morning, November 
27.  This interactive service is for 
the entire family and we learn 
more about the purpose behind 

the traditional holiday elements 
we use to adorn our sanctuary 
and our homes.  We will also be 
having a special evening service on 
Sunday December 6 to reach out 
to and support those for whom the 
holidays are a difficult time.  Please 
see the December Crier or call the 
church office at 483-2907 for more 
details. 
This Autumn we have been filled 
with joy to participate in a few of 
our favorite annual outreach and 
service events and we invite the 
community to join us this month 
for two of our biggest yearly giving 
events: 

•	 Scarves in the Park: 
November is the month we deliver 
and distribute all the scarves made 
to help people keep warm over 
the coming winter months.   If 
you have created scarves or other 
items for this program, please 
contact Pastor Ruth at the church 
to arrange drop off or pick up.
•	 Thanksgiving Baskets:  For 
decades our church has served our 
Auburn neighbors in need with our 
annual Thanksgiving Baskets in-
gathering of food to help make the 
festivities of the season brighter.  
Over the past few years we have 
learned that it is more helpful for 
the people we serve to provide 

Grocery Store Gift Cards only, 
which we can mail to the families 
and they can use to purchase 
the items that family eats and 
enjoys.  And so, donations of Gift 
Cards in any amount are greatly 
appreciated.  Please contact Pastor 
Ruth at the church to arrange a 
pick-up or simply mail any gift 
cards, from any of the local grocery 
stores, to the church office (P.O. 
Box 356 Auburn, NH  03032).   

         Longmeadow Congregational 
Church, UCC is a place where you 
can really make a 
difference in the world.  Through 
both large and small efforts, our 
motto of “Longmeadow 
Serves” guides our life together 
as we seek to be the “light in the 
world” we believe God is calling 
us to be.  We provide a spiritual 
home where all faith questions are 
honored and respected.  No matter 
where you are on your spiritual 
journey, you are welcome here.  If 
you are seeking a place to worship, 
we hope you will join us.  If you 
have any questions, please contact 
our Pastor, Rev. Ruth Gallot at 
483-2907.   Friend us on Facebook 
at https://www.facebook.com/
groups/Longmeadow/

LONGMEADOW SERVES!
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WE ARE BACK!
Longmeadow Church Breakfasts

 
Please come join your friends for breakfast in November at the Longmeadow Church, 4 Wilson’s Crossing Rd.  
The Community Breakfast in November is NOV 12th from 6:30 to 10:00 am.  The “all you can eat breakfast” 
includes French toast, eggs your way, pancakes, sausage, bacon, home fries, homemade beans and muffins, 
toast, English muffins, and beverages for a donation of $8 for adults, $5 for children 6-12 and under 6 free.  

The next breakfast will be on Dec 10th! 
Where else can you meet your old friends, catch up on town news and enjoy a great meal?  See you!
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Longmeadow Congregational Church 

Invites you to our 44th Annual 

 

Located @ 4 Wilsons Crossing Rd, Auburn, New Hampshire 
 

 

Snowflake Fair 
Silent Auction (8:30-1) 

Baked Goods 
Lunch to Go 

Candy and Cookies 
Attic Treasures Room 

Handcrafted Gift Items 
Santa Selfies (10-12) 

 

Saturday, December 3, 2022 
8:30am – 2:00pm 

~ Cash or Checks Only ~ 
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We Believe…

District 2 
Auburn, Candia, & Deerfield

NH native and 34-year 
Deerfield resident. UNH 
graduate. Retired English 
teacher. Municipal budget 
committee and library trustee.  
Active community volunteer.

New England native - Deerfield 
since 2018.  Neonatal Nurse 
Practitioner and mother of 
three young children.  
Deerfield Community & 
Kindness and other volunteer 
projects. Endorsed by NH Youth 
Movement.

45-year resident of Auburn. 
UNH graduate. Retired teacher. 
Active with Auburn/
Rockingham Dems and Dollars 
for Scholars, Scarves in the 
Park, and Little Free Library.  
Endorsed by NEA-NH.

Jackie 
Wood

Keely 
Power

Jocelyn 
Messier

District 31 
Auburn, Candia, Chester & Deerfield

Chester resident since 1986. 
Northeastern University 
graduate. Worked as an 
actuarial assistant and  
programmer. Served on Select 
and Zoning boards and as 
State Representative. On town 
budget committee.

NH native and 47-year Auburn 
resident.  Keene State 
graduate.  Taught high school 
for 32 years.  Recipient of NEA-
NH Human & Civil Rights 
Award.  U.S. Navy veteran. 
Coordinator of Veterans for 
Peace (NH).  Endorsed by NEA-NH.

Will 
Thomas

Charlotte 
Lister 

VOTE FOR CHANGE 
on NOVEMBER 8th

• that healthcare should be 
affordable and accessible to all. 

• that every person deserves the 
opportunity to be healthy and 
receive care or medicine without 
sacrificing basic needs. 

• that just like your medical 
information, your medical 
decisions are personal and 
private.

• that public schools provide 
children with a safe environment 
to learn how to become 
responsible, prepared community 
members. 

• in a public education where 
diversity and inclusion are 
respected and supported. 

• that teachers are professionals 
who deserve adequate resources 
and support systems to prepare our 
students. 

• in supporting safe and responsible 
gun ownership. 

• that military-style weapons do 
not belong in the hands of the 
general public.

Visit Our Website 
www.facebook.com/
VoteForChangeNH

Fiscal Agent:  Diane Proulx  dlproulx1@gmail.com



PAGE 20 Auburn Village Crier



PAGE 21Auburn Village Crier

AVS SCHOOLYARD 
NEWS

Dear Auburn Community,
In the past, Auburn Village School 
has celebrated our veterans by 
holding a Veteran’s Day Breakfast in our gymnasium. Because of the continued 
threat of COVID-19, we have decided to honor our veterans by offering them 
a drive by parade on Wednesday, November 9th at 9:30 am. We invite all 
veterans and their families to gather together and drive up Eaton Hill Rd. at 
9:30 am. We will gather in the parking lot at the Tower Hill Church at 9:15 am 
and be led by the APD up Eaton Hill Rd. which will be lined with AVS students 

saluting our veterans.
At the end of the parade route, at the Safety Complex field, we will be offering coffee and donuts 
for those veterans and families that would like to gather together. There will be no formal 
program, just a meet and greet with light refreshments. We anticipate 
the entire event will take between 60 and 90 minutes from start to finish. 
Please contact lcollins@sau15.net or lvilleneuve@sau15.net if you have any 
questions.
In order for us to personalize our signs as well as provide coffee and donuts, 
we ask that you indicate your interest by completing the following survey: 
https://forms.gle/FQYvFQ6oC7KSWn499
Or use your phone’s camera to scan this QR Code:

	 Howdy, Troop 127 Scribe here- I apologize dearly for depriving all of you fantastic readers of your 
monthly crier articles these past months. Here I’ll cover all of August, September, and October.
	 During the month of August, Troop 127 sent 7 Scouts on an adventure to Griswold Scout Reservation’s 
Hidden Valley Scout Camp for a week of fun outdoor camping. Scouts completed 2 merit badges each, with 
each requiring focus and knowledge to complete and earn. After merit badges, however, scouts were able to 
attend afternoon program and partake in many fun and unique activities. Shotgun shooting, hiking, fishing, 
stargazing, conservation projects and even the Mile Swim were offered from the end of merit badge block till 
dinner. Troop 127’s Will Kadlec completed the Mile swim in 45 minutes and 39 seconds, beating the previous 
Troop record and setting a new record for the Troop’s swimmers.
	 Continuing the summer fun, the troop held 2 fishing meetings on Lake Massabesic, one being a joint 
meeting with Hooksett’s Troop 603. The troop also hosted a guest speaker from Pemi Valley Search and 
Rescue to come and talk to about Scouting and life.
Finally, Troop 127 is proud to present our newest Eagle Scout, Luke Melendey, and congratulate him on such 
a big achievement!
	 This September, Troop 127 held elections to determine a new Senior Patrol Leader, new Patrol Leaders, 
and to determine that I would once again be scribe. We also had a 10-mile guided hike with Pemi Valley 
Search and Rescue’s Charlie Stewart through New Hampshire’s White Mountains. Pictures are accessible on 
the Troop Instagram account @troop127auburnnh-go check it out! Finally, Troop 127 held a survivor-themed 
campout and Court of Honor to recognize all of our scout’s recent achievements; Older scouts adventured 
through the 2+ acres that make up Camp Sanborn to discover lost campsites and build shelters for the night. 
Younger Scouts were challenged head on to complete requirements like lashings and first aid.
	 During October, Troop 127 held a meeting around the fire to discuss the previous hike, future plans for 
outdoor activities, and welcomed a new scout to our troop! We also helped out at the Auburn Village School 
Spooky Walk, with Scouts telling (age appropriate) scary stories and keeping all of Auburn’s youth terrified to 
go to bed (BOO!)
	 -Troop 127 Scribe, Dylan Roy

					     SCOUT NEWS



PAGE 22 Auburn Village Crier



PAGE 23Auburn Village Crier



Editorial Policy
The AUBURN VILLAGE CRIER is a monthly 

newsletter (11 issues/year) published 
by the Town of Auburn.  It is intended 
to serve the community by providing 

information of interest to Auburn 
residents.  As a monthly publication, the 
newsletter is not a forum to air opinions 

as it is not able to provide equal time 
standards.  With a diversity of views and 

opinions among the residents of the Town, 
it is the policy of the AUBURN VILLAGE 

CRIER not to publish editorials or letters 
to the editor that advocate any political or 

policy viewpoint.

 Ad Prices
Business Card: $55

3.5” X 3”: $80
7.5” X 3”: $105
Half Page:  $165
Full Page: $265

Checks payable to:
Town of Auburn

Multi-Month Discounts 
available.

Submissions for the Auburn Village Crier  

Submissions for the Crier must be received by the 15th of every 
month, unless otherwise stated.

Please send all articles in a word document, e-mail attachment to:       
townhall@townofauburnnh.com     

603-483-5052 Ext.102
Auburn Village Crier
c/o Mimi Friolet
PO Box 146
Auburn, NH 03032
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 We would like to sincerely thank you for your support this past
year! We love the Auburn community and can't wait to continue

serving our small town next year. 
 

If you are looking to sell, purchase, or know of anyone, we would
be happy to assist. 

 
We love referrals! 

 
We wish you all a very merry holiday season filled with good

health and happiness. 
 

Your Home, Your Dream, Our Passion

T H E  T I L L E R Y  P A R T N E R S  
R E A L T Y  T E A M

C H E E R S  &  H A P P Y  H O L I D A Y S

SUSAN TILLERY
603-682-8409

JORDAN TILLERY
603-674-8684

B E T T E R  H O M E S  A N D  G A R D E N S
M A S I E L L O  G R O U P
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